KIRBY MUXLOE PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council Office
Station Road
Kirby Muxloe
Leicester
LE9 2EN
Tel - 0116 2386408
Email - admin@kirbymuxloeparishcouncil.org.uk
Web - www.kirbymuxloeparishcouncil.org.uk



Dear Members of the Parish Council and Local Community

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing on behalf of Taylor Wimpey to inform you about an upcoming pedestrian survey that we are planning to conduct at the local rail level crossing at Station Drive (next to the golf course). The purpose of this survey is to understand how many people use the crossing which is required as part of planning Section 106 obligations for the development at Barry Close.

We wanted to make sure that you were aware that this was taking place so it would not be a surprise for you and the local community. Please be assured that the information collected (number of people using the crossing) will only be used for its intended purpose to address planning obligations and may be shared with Network Rail for their records. None of the video footage will be shared outside of our organisation and will be stored in line with our (and the survey company's) data protection protocols.

We have instructed Total Traffic Surveys Ltd to undertake the surveys and the surveys are planned to take place over 24-hours for a four-day period (Friday to Monday) from 7th June to 10th June 2024.

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact us. Thank you for your time and consideration.

THEREFORE WE ASK EVERYONE THAT CAN, TO USE THIS CROSSING BETWEEN THOSE DATES – THIS WILL ENSURE SAFER MEASURES ARE IMPOSED TO PROTECT THE PUBLIC.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS IN RELATION TO THIS THEN PLEASE CONTACT KIRBY MUXLOE PARISH COUNCIL.